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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

 
As we finalise the 2019 school year, our students continue to impress. This week we have visited 
Strathearn Village at various locations to deliver well received Christmas presents and to sing 
carols. This has become a major feature of our community, where we use our character strengths 
of Kindness and Gratitude to ensure that our neighbours are thought of during this time of year. I 
am extremely grateful to Ms Davis and her excited band of Student Representative Council for 
ensuring that this has been another successful venture. 
 
I am currently using my character strength of Hope during the end of year planning, working with 
all teachers and students to make 2020 the best year ever at Scone High School. 
 
Mr Johnston has been seeking genuine student voice around our acknowledgement of student 
achievement, our behaviour approaches and the general functioning of the school. This data will 
be used for our future planning to improve our student outcomes across the school. 
 
When teachers win, all is great. It was fantastic to see the big grand final of the touch football 
competition this week and also the staff vs. students game. While the score was 3:3, the rules, 
as played, meant that because the staff scored first, they won the game. The moral to this story 
is don’t waste time getting started. Maybe we could all take something away from this and work 
in this manner in our learning also. 
 
The end of the year always has some sadness, as teachers move to other places, we are 
farewelling; 
 
Mrs Eveleigh, who is starting a new adventure at St Joseph’s High School, Aberdeen. 

 
Ms Davis, who is really looking forward to working much closer to home, starting at Kurri Kurri 
High School in 2020. 

 
Mrs Smith has completed her training as a School Counsellor and has been appointed to 
Muswellbrook South Public School starting in 2020. 

 
Mrs Thompson is moving closer to home and starting a new adventure at St Joseph’s High 
School, Aberdeen. 

 
Mrs Paine has been successful in gaining the Head Teacher position at Camden Haven High 
School in Laurieton. 

 
Mr Lee has enjoyed his Upper Hunter experience/tree change and is relocating back to Sydney, 
we wish him well on his new adventure. 
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While we are very sad that these highly experienced and valued members of our community are 
leaving us, we are also excited that our teachers continue to seek new challenges. We wish them 
all the very best of futures and I am sure we will be in touch soon. 
 
You will find in this newsletter the organisation for the first few weeks of 2020. Please keep this 
in a visible place at home. 
 
We are excited to now be able to offer school uniform sales at school. School badged uniform will 
only be available at the school and we have ensured that our pricing is highly accessible. I have 
included some photos of the various combinations of uniform options. Please plan up for your 
purchases of new uniform, as they wear out of course. 
 
Throughout 2020 we will be collecting data on uniform wearing and we will be asking for your 
assistance in this, if your child is out of uniform. Uniform is to be worn at all times and to assist in 
this, students have many options to suit their needs. 
 
Finally, thank you to every parent and family member who has supported our wonderful students 
throughout 2019. Student learning is accelerated when the adults around learners are helpful, 
supportive, critical, and most of all, interested. 
 
We all wish you all the safest Christmas break and may our students all refresh and recover in 
preparation for the best year ever in 2020. 
 
 
Brian Drewe 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                              “Helping young people create their futures” 
  

17th December     HSC Results Released & HSC Breakfast 

17th December     Presentation Day 

19th December to 28th January  Summer School Holidays 

29th January      Year 7 First Day 

30th January     Year 11 & 12 to Return to School 

31st January     Years 8-10 Return to School 

11th February     Swimming Carnival 

14th February     Zone Swimming Carnival 

21st February     Whole School Assembly 

2nd March      Regional Swimming Carnival 

18th March     School Photos 

 

 

KEY DATES 
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                             Miranda Thompson        Ashley Flaherty    Brad Orlowsky 

 
 

Each newsletter we will be introducing you to four members of our teaching staff 
 

 
Tania Thackeray 
Science 
 
How long have you been teaching? 18 Years 
What was your favourite subject as a student? Ancient History & Visual 
Art 
What are your top 5 character strengths? Love of Learning, Curiosity, 
Fairness, Honesty & Love 
Who is your favourite author? JD Robb, Anne McCaffrey & Steven King 
What is your favourite movie? The Green Mile & Lord of the Rings 
What is your favourite holiday destination? Canada & Hat Head 
 
 
Adam Johnston 
Deputy Principal 
 
How long have you been teaching? 19 Years 
What was your favourite subject as a student? Electronics 
What are your top 5 character strengths? Honest, Respectful, Tenacious, 
Competitive & Inclusive 
Who is your favourite author? Matthew Riley 
What is your favourite movie? Usual Suspects 
What is your favourite holiday destination? Vanuatu 
 
 
Salote Hukehuke 
English 
 
How long have you been teaching? 1 Year 
What was your favourite subject as a student? Ancient History 
What are your top 5 character strengths? Bubbly, Clumsy, Adventurous, 
Excitable & Friendly 
Who is your favourite author? Melinda Marchetta 
What is your favourite movie? Kramer v Kramer 
What is your favourite holiday destination? Prague 
 
 
Jeremy Ampt 
HSIE 
 
How long have you been teaching? 6 Years 
What was your favourite subject as a student? Modern History 
What are your top 5 character strengths? Enthusiastic, Energetic, 
Analytical, Adventurous & Outgoing 
Who is your favourite author? George Orwell 
What is your favourite movie? Aladdin 
What is your favourite holiday destination? Mexico 

 

STAFF PROFILES 
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CAPERS 2019 
 
CAPERS is a high quality performance experience in Tamworth 
involving over 3,000 students from New England public schools. 
It is run by teachers on a voluntary basis, to provide every student 
in every school the opportunity to participate in the creative and 
performing arts.  
 
This year 14 Scone High School students participated in 
CAPERS. These students spent many hours learning and 
practising choreography to be ready for their big moment on 
stage.  Their dance item told the story of the many vibrant festivals 
from around the world.  
 
Tegan, Jesse, Xena and Bridgette represented the spectacular 
exuberance of the Rio De Janeiro carnival. Isobel, Sharni, Carolyn 
and Caitlin were splendid in the sequinned fun of the New Orleans 
Mardi Gras and Isabelle, Ella, Sophie, Tahlia, Natasha and Shayla 
were an explosion of colour in the Hindu Holi festival.  
 
Every dancer should be proud of the exemplary way that they 
represented Scone High School across the three days in 
Tamworth. Over the three days they performed in a matinee on 
the Friday and an evening performance on both Friday and 
Saturday night. They all returned to Scone early Sunday morning 
happily exhausted.  
 
I would like to thank Mr and Mrs Bogaard for transporting students 
to and from Tamworth for rehearsals. I would also like to thank the 
school for subsidising the coach costs to and from Tamworth for 
the performance weekend, this really helped to keep the 
excursion cost down.  
 
Thank you to Miss Samantha Schumacher for giving up your 
weekend to accompany us to Tamworth.  
 
A very big thank you to Isobel Hughes whose amazing dance skills 
were responsible for ensuring that all dancers learnt the 
choreography.  
 
Finally I would like to thank the dancers for the time and effort they 
put into fundraising, rehearsals and performances. What an 
outstanding group of girls! 
 
Written by Natalie Smith 
  

 

EXCURSIONS & NEWS 
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SCHOOL UNIFORM 

Scone High School considers the wearing of a full school uniform a major factor in promoting 
and maintaining school tone. The community of Scone High School encourages the wearing of 
school uniform for the following reasons; 

 It unites the student body; 

 Demonstrates pride in the school and 

 Discourages discrimination on social grounds 

All uniforms are sold at the school office. 

If the uniform cannot be worn on any particular day, a note should be supplied to the Roll 
Teacher on that day. The school will work with our students and their families to ensure our 
uniform standards are met.  This may include contact with home. 

Students are encouraged to wear predominantly blue hats/caps for sun protection. Caps are 
not to be worn in buildings and should be removed and placed in school bags before classes. 

The uniform for Scone High School is as follows: 

Boys – Years 7 – 10 Girls - Years 7 – 10 
 

 Grey shorts or long trousers 

 Blue button through collared shirt 

 White or grey socks 

 Black leather shoes (riding boots are  

acceptable given our rural location) 

 Navy blue jumper/polar fleece or school 

tracksuit top. 

 

 Checked skirt, navy pants or tailored 

shorts 

 Blue button through collared shirt or 

blouse 

 Navy blue jumper /polar fleece or school 

tracksuit jacket 

 White socks or navy stockings 

 Black shoes 

 

Boys – Years 11 & 12 Girls - Years 11 & 12 
 

 Grey shorts or long trousers 

 White button through collared shirt 

 White or grey socks 

 Black leather shoes (riding boots are 

acceptable given our rural location) 

 Navy blue jumper/polar fleece or school 

tracksuit top 

 

 Checked skirt, navy pants or tailored 

shorts 

 White button through collared shirt or 

blouse 

 Navy blue jumper/polar fleece  or school 

tracksuit jacket 

 White socks or navy stockings 

 Black shoes 

 
* Optional – school tie, can be purchased from the uniform shop. 

 
School blazers are available for formal functions for a refundable $25 deposit.  Students are 
encouraged to wear the formal uniform (button through collared shirt, with tie and trousers or 
skirt) when representing the school at various functions. 
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Sport & PE Uniform 
 

 Navy shorts or tracksuit pants 

 Blue polo shirt 

 White socks 

 Joggers (note: leather shoes are to be worn in practical classes on sports days) 

 School tracksuits may be worn on sports day 

Sports uniform is worn on sporting excursions 

 

 

School Shoe Expectations 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
For WH&S reasons these soft leather shoes are not acceptable in Technology classes 
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YEAR 10 OPTIONAL WORK EXPERIENCE 
 
An increasing number of Year 10 students took up the opportunity to complete a second round of 
work experience which ran from December 2-6. This was an optional learning activity offered by 
the school, in the weeks following the final Year 10 exam period. 
 
In an increase on the previous two years, almost twenty percent of students took up the 
opportunity with the host workplaces from Murrurundi to Muswellbrook. The school would like to 
thank the employers who hosted Year 10 students on work experience both in the compulsory 
June week and this optional December week. 
 
Written by Tony Borg 
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UPPER HUNTER CUP 
 
It is the title and trophy they all want to win...The Upper, Upper, Upper Hunter Cup. 
Whilst perhaps a small area geographically, it is undoubtedly one with a high concentration of 
ever improving sporting talent. 
 

In an NBA styled best of 7 playoff series, an impressive Year 7 and 8 squad were only narrowly 
defeated by Year 9, four games to two.. 

 
The 15 and under squad then combined and as a Year 7,8 and 9 team, remarkably squared a 
series at two games all against the much bigger Year 12 side, before the Year 12s called a halt 
to proceedings to concentrate on their formal and exams. 

 
Lunch time and recess sport has been thriving even more this term with a touch football 
competition taking off, thanks Mr Austin. The active future looks bright. 

 

Written by Tony Borg 
 

 
 
EXCEPTIONAL HSC ARTWORK 
 

Year 12 student Max Thackeray’s HSC artwork is currently on display in 
the library and looking great! Titled “A Shared Fate” it uses stencilled 
spray paint to depict the uniformed soldiers of six different nationalities 
involved in WW1.  
 
Well done, Max! 
 
Written by Crystal Davis 
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JUNIOR GIRLS WATER POLO 
 

The junior girl’s water polo team played in a gala day at Lambton pool for the rights to compete 
in the state finals later this term. They were keen and contested each game well, although the 
whole team defended very well the experience of Merewether and Hunter Valley school of 
Performing arts were too Strong. Indy Welsh scored against the hosts Lambton knocking them 
out of contention for the final.    
 
All players represented SHS extremely well. Captained by Indi Welsh the team included Ryelie 
Fletcher, Gracie Bates, Riley Brooks, Tahlee Stein, Charlotte Thompson, Kaitlyn Woodward. 
 
Written by David Hill 
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UPPER HUNTER YOUTH COUNCIL 
 

The Upper Hunter Youth Council had its final meeting for the year today with representatives from 
all local schools in Scone, Aberdeen, Merriwa and surrounding areas.  
 
Well done to SHS representatives Indi Welsh, Dylan Denley and Mikayla Farley for their great 
work!  
 
At the meeting, students discussed their successes from 2019, such as the Community Colour 
Run, as well as environmental projects they have planned for 2020. Thank you to council’s Youth 
Projects Officer Vanessa Whitten and ex-Principal of SHS Lindy Hunt for your ongoing support of 
the Youth Council.  
 
Written by Crystal Davis 
 

 
 
 

UNDER 15’S NETBALL 
 
On Wednesday 4th December the Scone High School under 15’s netball team competed in round 
2 of the CHS competition at Newcastle netball courts. The team started confidently in the first 
quarter matching it with an experienced Newcastle High team. Unfortunately the Newcastle team 
started to take a hold on the game in the second quarter.  
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The SHS players fought hard but were eventually defeated by Newcastle 32-15. The girls also 
played a second game against Kurri Kurri High School and even out of position managed to be 
victors in this game 20-15. I am so proud of the effort they applied across all their games and the 
high level of sportsmanship shown by all players. 
 
Our captain Caitlin Coady was impressive in the shooting circle, sinking many long range shots. 
She was well supported in the shooting by Carolyn Day and Lily Adams who displayed great 
agility.  
 
The centre court led by Sarah Shankley used their speed and strong changes of direction to 
confuse their opposition. Brenna Crompton was also imposing in defence and snatched many 
crucial intercepts. Legacy Lewis made sure that the shooters had no room to move while Emily 
Taylor took intercepts all over the court. Annabella Fisher-Stephens was also notable in defence 
ensuring that her opposition had no easy plays at the ball.   
 
Although injured for the first game Lexie Meir showed grit and perseverance to take to the court 
and help her team win the second game.  
 
Thank you to Emily Watts who umpired for the day and to Penny Crompton who transported 
players and scored for the day.  Special mention to Danielle Shankley and the Lewis family for 
their great support and encouragement. 
 
 
Written by Natalie Smith (Coach) 
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YEAR 7 
 
Delacey Thomas, Morgan Grant, Luc Bates, Sarah 
Shankley, Clayton Brooks, Taylor Gibson, Joshua 
Smith, Jorja Cooper, Fezaan Shahid, Bridgette 
Thompson, Quinn Thackeray, Matthew Byrne, 
Isabelle Bogaard, Keira Dingwall, Emlyn Elliott, 
Blake Liverton, Zane Groves, Krystal Muffett, 
Campbell Munn, Luc Bates, Jared Gibbs, Hunter 
McLoughlin, Tyrhone Sullivan,  Xena-Delta 
Whitby, Jack Foley   
 
YEAR 8 
 
Maxwell Tucker-Kelman, Shakira Muffett, Abbey 
Parkinson, Thomas Rose, Annabella Fisher-
Stephens, Luca Turri, Zane Welsh  
 
YEAR 9 
 
Tazmyn Holmes, Tahlee Stein, Kaitlyn Woodward, 
Anthony Moore, Hunter Millington, Josh Ihle , 
Bowen Partridge, Kynan Brugnatti, Jye Flaherty 
and Kynan Elliott, Mark Orlowsky, Lachlan Teague, 
Ebony Rinkin, Harrison Atkinson, Joshua Mostert, 
Maisie Carpenter-Kludas, Indi Welsh, John Butt, 
Dylan Denley, Cynthia Gibbs, Liam Kennedy, 
Brayden Westbury, Rhys Baker, Gracie Bates, 
Cynthia Gibbs, Wilson Hollis   
 
YEAR 10 
 
Darcy Adams, Tegan Apps, Anekah Bettens, 
Mikayla Tibbens, Sarah Riley, Cody Brugnatti, Jac 
Maxwell, Maddison Gunning, Kelsey Gunning, 
Andie Whitla, Matylda Hayne   
 
YEAR 11 
 
Amanda Case, Abby Cook, Elle Cook, Lara 
Dawson, Gemma Denley, Phoebe Farley, Ashley 
Flaherty, Matt Harman, Olivia Taylor, Taneka 
Johnson, Ryan Gillet, Georgia Hinde, Lucy 
McGrath, Daniel Officer, Miranda Thompson, Brad 
Orlowsky 
 

 

FORMAL ASSEMBLY AWARDS 
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UPDATE YOUR DETAILS 
 
Help us keep up to date with your details.  
 
It is important that the school has your most up-to-
date contact details. Please complete and return to 
the front office if any of your contact details have 
changed. 
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Principal: 
Deputy Principal: 

Mr Brian Drewe 
Mr Adam Johnston 

 

Street Address:       
Postal Address: 
School Email: 
Webpage: 
Phone: 
Fax: 
SMS:  

9 Gundy Road, Scone NSW 2337 
PO Box 285, Scone NSW 2337 
scone-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
www.scone-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 
02 6545 1455 
02 6545 3269 
0427 016 460 

 
P & C Association  
Meets 7.00pm in the School Library, fourth Tuesday in the month. 
For further P & C information contact the President – Katherine Meier on 0429 326 168. 
 
Canteen Supervisor – Mrs Belinda Field 
Please call the front office on 6545 1455 if you need to contact the canteen. 
 

SMS Text Messaging 

Daily attendance of your child is sent to your family mobile number. This can also be used for 
important information regarding parent teacher meetings, issue of reports etc. The school SMS 
number is: 0427 016 460. Please add this as a contact in your mobile phone. You CANNOT 
phone this number, please phone using 02 6545 1455. You may send a text message at any time 
to this number to explain your child’s absences. Please let us know if you have any problems with 
this texting service. 
 

Millennium 

https://millenniumschools.net.au  

The Millennium website contains all of your child’s school information. This includes attendance, 
school reports, assessment tasks, timetables and behaviour information. 
Families are able to see the whole family at a glance with your private login. This will be sent to 
you via an email if you have one listed with us. If not, please phone the office with a current email 
address. Students can also access this site through a separate login. 
 
 

 

www.scone-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 
The school website holds a great deal of information, and is a useful place for you to find out what 

is happening at school. 

 

 

facebook.com/SconeHighSchool 

 
 
 
 
 

 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

mailto:scone-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au
http://www.scone-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
https://millenniumschools.net.au/
https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.saintleothegreatschool.com%2Fslg%2Fimages%2FFind%2520us%2520on%2520facebook%2520logo.png&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.saintleothegreatschool.com%2Fslg%2Fimages%2FFind%2520us%2520on%2520facebook%2520logo.png%2F_top&docid=SxuzOMSquuCHaM&tbnid=z5jDyC1FrcWN0M%3A&vet=10ahUKEwid5cbmx_TjAhUIY48KHQ9kD5oQMwi5ASgyMDI..i&w=2241&h=678&safe=on&bih=955&biw=1680&q=facebook%20logo&ved=0ahUKEwid5cbmx_TjAhUIY48KHQ9kD5oQMwi5ASgyMDI&iact=mrc&uact=8
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TERM 4 MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

WEEK 10 

16 DEC 2019 
 

17 DEC 2019 
HSC Results Released 
HSC Brekky  
Presentation Day 

18 DEC 2019 
Last Day of Term for 
Students 

19 DEC 2019 
Summer Holidays 
Staff Development Day 

20 DEC 2019 
Summer Holidays 
Staff Development Day 

 

23 DEC 2019 
Summer Holidays 

24 DEC 2019 
Summer Holidays 

25 DEC 2019 
Summer Holidays 
 

26 DEC 2019 
Summer Holidays 

27 DEC 2019 
Summer Holidays 

 

30 DEC 2019 
Summer Holidays 
 

31 DEC 2019 
Summer Holidays 
 

1 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 
 

2 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 
 

3 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 

 

6 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 

7 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 

8 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 

9 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 

10 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 

 

13 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 

14 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 

15 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 

16 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 

17 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 

 

20 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 

21 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 

22 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 

23 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 

24 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 

WEEK 1 

27 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 

28 JAN 2020 
Summer Holidays 
Staff Development Day 

29 JAN 2020 
Year 7 First Day 

30 JAN 2020 
Year 7 
Year 11 & 12 Return 

31 JAN 2020 
Year 7 
Year 11 & 12 
Years 8-10 Return 

 

WEEK 2 

3 FEB 2020 
 

4 FEB 2020 
 

5 FEB 2020 
 

6 FEB 2020 
 

7 FEB 2020 

WEEK 3 

10 FEB 2020 11 FEB 2020 
Swimming Carnival 

12 FEB 2020 
Year 7 Meet the Parents 

13 FEB 2020 
Best Start Year 7 

14 FEB 2020 
Zone Swimming Carnival - 
Muswellbrook 

WEEK 4 

17 FEB 2020 18 FEB 2020 19 FEB 2020 20 FEB 2020 21 FEB 2020 
Whole School Assembly 

 

 

SCHOOL CALENDAR TERM 4 2019 


